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July 23, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett,
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to continue providing fire investigations as a single service to the City of North Bend through the termination of the city’s current full service police contract, effective March 8, 2014.
The King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) Fire Investigation Unit (FIU) conducts comprehensive fire investigations to determine the origin and cause of fires, and criminal investigation of those fires determined to be arson.  In 2010, 2011, and 2012, the FIU provided North Bend with 44, 123, and 82 hours of fire investigation services, respectively. Of the fires the FIU investigated for North Bend in 2012, three of these fires were deemed incendiary. 

KCSO provides fire investigation services to 14 cities—six of which are “single service” recipients with stand-alone police departments. Effective March 8, 2014, the City of North Bend will transfer responsibility for provision of its police services to the City of Snoqualmie, which is also a KCSO partner city for FIU services. Because this is a continuation of services for the City of North Bend, this is not new revenue.
The proposed contract is very similar to KCSO’s six other single service fire investigations partner cities; only minor contract language has been updated since the original contracts were reviewed by Council and signed by Executive in 2009.

These contracts provide for at least one County fire investigator to be available in “on-call” status 24 hours every day to respond to requests for fire investigation in contract cities.  On scene, fire investigators provide scene security, obtain search warrants, conduct origin and cause investigations, photograph and sketch scenes, collect evidence, and conduct interviews.  They also conduct criminal follow-up investigations and assist the King County Prosecutor’s Office in all criminal proceedings. 

These contracts provide for reimbursement according to established formulae based on workload and the cost of the unit.  The methodology covers all associated costs, which are totally recoverable by King County.
Sharing fire investigations service is of considerable benefit to all citizens in terms of both cost and public safety.  By sharing the unit, costs are distributed among multiple jurisdictions that must provide the service.  This is a more cost-effective approach than maintaining individual units.  
The Fire Investigations Unit works collaboratively in the region with fire departments, regional fire authorities, city police departments, and other agencies to ensure that the most efficient and cost effective fire investigations are being provided to contract partners and the residents of King County.  These services further the goals of the King County Strategic Plan, Justice and Safety Goals, Objective 1, by maintaining proactive law enforcement presence in cities with whom we partner. 

Thank you in advance for considering this contract partnership. Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this contract, please contact Robin Rask, King County Sheriff’s Office Contract Services Unit, at 206-263-2547.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers
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  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 


    Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


The Honorable John Urquhart, King County Sheriff

Chris Barringer, Chief of Staff, King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO)

Robin Rask, Contracts Unit, KCSO
